
Volume 1, Issue 1 

November 2011  

Assateague Pointe  Newsletter 

Assateague Pointe  Homeowners Association  

Presidents Report 2 

Property Managers  

Report 

2 

ECC News 2 

 Vacationing Dog  

Dog  

3 

Boat Storage Form 4 

Christmas Party 

New Years Eve Party 

5 

 6 

Inside this issue: 

 Welcome To All 

Our New  Homeowners 

in Assateague Pointe!  

Just to let all of you 

know It’s The Place To 

Be In OC! 

 We hope you 

take time to enjoy the 

community during the 

fall and winter season. 

You can visit the North-

side Park in Ocean City 

for The Winter fest of 

Lights that starts on 

November 17, 2011.   

Sunday through Thurs-

day from 5:30-9:30 PM. 

Friday and Saturday 

from 5:30-10:30 PM. 

 Any questions 

you have about the com-

munity, you may contact 

any board member or 

Valerie at 410-641-1671     

Don’t forget to make 

arrangements to have 

your home winterized. 

If you do your own, 

make sure your heat 

tape is in good shape 

and working properly. 

Put away outside lawn 

ornaments and solar 

lights. Remove your 

gazebo tops and store 

them for the winter.  

President-Joe McGee-   

Lot # 15                                

Vice President-Vince          

Castelli– Lot # 472              

Treasurer-Troy Purnell       

Lot # 428                              

Secretary-Bob Molle           

Lot # 308                              

Member at Large- Fred 

Verga– Lot #374 

WELCOME TO ALL OUR NEW 2011 

HOMEOWNERS 

  Community News 

 Thank you to 

Christopher  Toro of 

Lot#258. He repaired the 

front pond fountain and 

added a pedestal to hold 

the large cable into place 

so it can not be accidently  

hit by a mower or weed 

eater.   

GATE CARD information 

Do Not Store or put Your 

Gate Cards Near a Cell 

Phone or a Credit Card. It 

will demagnetize and you 

will have to purchase a 

replacement at $5.00 

each.                                      

We need everyone’s          

e-mail address. Go to:      

assatepointe.com and 

sign up on bottom right 

hand side under email 

alerts. If you  have to 

have it mailed please con-

tact the office at 410-641-

1671. Thank you 



increase we still maintain the lowest HOA fees of 

any comparable development. 

2) Winter Weather: Cold weather will be here 
soon. Just a reminder, if you have not winterized, 

leave your heat on 50 degrees and be sure your 

heat tape is plugged in. 
3) Boat Storage: It is time to renew your storage 

spot for 2012. The cost is $50.00 and must be 

paid before February 15, 2012. After that date the 
cost will be $75.00. Please renew on time, we 

have a waiting list of owners who need a spot. 

Failure to renew on time could result in your spot 
being assigned to someone else. 

4) Board of Directors- The next Board meeting is 

scheduled for January 14,  2012  at 9AM. I hope 

to see you there. 
If you have any questions, or are aware of any-

thing that needs attention, please let us know by 

informing Valerie at the front office and we will 
look into it. Thanks for your support.   G. Troy 

Purnell 

 
Thanks for your support                                                          

      G. Troy Purnell   

      Resort Homes, Inc.  Property Manager 

Dear Assateague Pointe Homeowner, 

 

      Happy Holidays and a Healthy and Prosper-
ous New Year to you and your family. 

 

1) HOA Dues: After careful consideration the 
Board of Directors has tentatively approved an 

increase in dues of $5.00 per month. This is the 

first increase in 2 years and is necessary to main-
tain the high standards everyone expects at As-

sateague Pointe.  The detailed budget will be 

posted on the website for 30 days.  After that we 
will formally vote on the increase. Even after this 

Dear Homeowners; 

  I hope everyone is having a 

pleasant Holiday season. The Board met in 

November to complete the budget for 2012. 

While putting the budget together we still 

had to make sure,  we still maintain the 

park as we all are accustomed to seeing. 

 After going over the budget items 

and trying to maintain the park as needed. 

We have not raised the dues for a few 

years, this year we tentatively approved a 

raise in the dues of $5 a month. Here are a 

few of the items being done this year, fin-

ish the final phase of WIFI connections, 

adding additional lights and cameras in 

the storage yard, adding additional pond 

rip rap. 

 We had a very successful year in 

activities, please markdown the upcoming 

New Years Eve party on December 31, this 

will be a 3 day weekend, so come on down. 

The next meeting on January 14, 

2012. The purpose of this meeting will be 

to approve the budget for 2012. There is a 

copy of the proposed budget on our web-

site. March 14,2012 will be the next meet-

ing in and we will be discussing activities 

for the upcoming season. If you have ideas 

of interest, would like to chair an event, or 

work an event. Please show up for this 

meeting. 

          The Board would like to thank 

everyone for taking the time to keep As-

sateague Pointe looking like THE PLACE 

TO BE IN OCEAN CITY. This also helps 

the homes value to continue to rise. 

  

 

 

 On behalf of my family and 

myself I would like to Thank everyone 

for their cards, thoughts and prayers 

through our much trying times these 

past few months. The loss of my 

granddaughter in September and my 

personal health conditions. I am re-

covering very well. The loss of my 

Granddaughter will take more time. I 

know she has touched many people in 

her short life time and will be missed 

by all. If you did not know she was my 

assistant at the park. 

Thanks again for the homeowners 

support, 

                         Your President, 

homeowners went thru the appeal 

process and one has been fined 

$500.00 and the other is pending. 

There were 2 owners who didn’t re-

quest an appeal, so their fines are 

$1,000.00 and $200.00. There are 2 

more pending hearings.                                     

The dog leash law that is on page 3 of 

this newsletter explains the leash 

law. Anyone that doesn’t  adhere to  

Dear Neighbors, 

 Thank you for all your coop-

eration during the busy summer  sea-

son. We appreciate all your help in 

making sure the Pointe is the place to 

be in O.C. 

 Hearings have begun with 

regard to property violations. Two 

the rules will be fined $100.00 per 

occurrence. We have one homeowner 

that is being  fined for having a dog 

off the leash and not in a designated 

dog are 

 Thank you to all our homeowners 

who have done an excellent job on 

keeping their yards and homes up.    

This is a place we can all enjoy. 

Property Managers Report-Troy Purnell 

Presidents Report-Joseph McGee 

ECC News-Cathy Ortel 
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 On July 2nd when “Shuie”, a 

year and a half old white Maltese escaped 

from his owners who were on vacation here 

from New York. They had just adopted 

him about a month before coming on vaca-

tion.  The  family was  about to return 

home when  “Shuie” ran off. A local friend 

of the dog’s owners notified the shelter and 

made up posters twice and sent them to 

Kenille. The posters were posted in As-

sateague Pointe, and Frontier Town. 

Kenille, Beverly, workers from Assateague 

Pointe, workers at Frontier Town and 2 

vacationing ladies from Pennsylvania, 

Joan Schell and Jane Picking, searched for  

Shuie for the next 11 days. He was spotted 

in Snug Harbor, then Assateague Pointe, 

then between Assateague Pointe and Fron-

tier Town. The ladies took time out of their 

day several times  each day to walk around 

looking and checking the trap. They re-

ported sightings to Kenille as well. Shuie 

was sighted running down Rt. 611, in the 

ditch, and then running down a lane into 

the woods.  The lane is blocked by a gate. 

After work  Kenille and Kelly put up new 

signs and checked the trap at Frontier 

Town. They then walked  about half way 

down  the lane and decided to set a second 

trap. They had brought cat food and a 

Wendy’s hamburger to place in the trap. 

Along the lane there were signs that read 

“Do Not Enter” and “Spray Area”.  There 

were pipes that looked like they sprayed 

occasionally but they were unsure what 

that was. Fortunately they later learned 

from a county employee that he had 

turned off  the pipes, knowing there was a 

lost dog in the area. Kenille and Kelly 

tested the trap twice, said a prayer and 

left. They informed the 2 ladies about the 

2nd trap. They volunteered to check the 

traps and the very next morning there was 

Shuie!! Finally! Kenille was called and she 

found Shuie full of ticks, hungry, but basi-

cally okay. A very happy ending to quite 

an ordeal. Kenille and many volunteers 

spent a lot of time in the heat of summer 

to rescue this little lost dog from the 

“unknown”. Shuie is back with his owners 

in New York. 

 As a side note, a pig from Fron-

tier Town was also missing during the 

same time. A county worker found him a 

couple days later and returned him. Kelly 

joked with the county worker that perhaps 

the pig and Shuie found each other and 

became buddies, lost together! 

    Your Ocean City Humane Society 

 

 

New Dog Area Restrictions-ECC and Board of Directors  

Vacationing New York Dog Extended his stay 

Pet news from the Humane Society 

 

WHEN OUTSIDE THE HOUSE AND 

COURTYARD AREA. WEARING A 

COLLAR OR BODY HARNESS ALONE 

IS NOT ACCEPTABLE: THEY MUST 

HAVE A LEASH ON AND BE UNDER 

THE OWNER’S CONTROL WHEN 

NOT IN THOSE AREAS.  

  When visiting the dog park, the dog must 

be walked into the park on a leash, which 

is not to be removed until both gates are 

closed behind you. The ECC, Board of Di-

rectors, and employees at the Pointe will 

be documenting sightings of dogs that are 

not in compliance and the owner will re-

ceive a fine of $100.00 per occurrence. 

There will not be any warnings issued, this 

is a county law which will and must be 

enforced.  Any confrontation issues be-

tween dogs and other owners and pets will 

result in a call being made to the local 

Police and appropriate animal control 

agencies.  We appreciate, need, and expect 

your full cooperation to guarantee that all 

pets and families are safe when in our 

community. 

 We have received multiple com-

plaints from homeowners regarding dogs 

that are being allowed to be off leash in 

different parts of the community. Due to 

the fact that more and more dogs are at 

the Pointe, we are being asked to take 

more action in addressing this problem. 

Our dogs include SMALL and LARGE 

breeds and some friendly and some not so 

friendly. 

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY ALL 

DOGS ARE TO BE ON A LEASH 
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ASSATEAGUE POINTE 
8552 Stephen Decatur Highway  Berlin, MD  21811 

Boat, RV and Personal Watercraft Storage Area 

2012 REGISTRATION/RENEWAL 
 

Current Boat, RV and Personal Watercraft Owners 
 

Name of Homeowner:___________________________________________________________ 

 

Lot Number:             _____________________ 

 

Current Mailing Address:  ________________________________________________________ 

 

                               _____________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone Number:  (__________)______________________________ 

 

Did you own a slip last year in the Storage Area?     Yes     No     If Yes, Slip #________ 

               (Please Circle) 

 

WE ARE UPDATING ALL OUR RECORDS, ALL THE INFORMATION BELOW 

MUST BE COMPLETED IN FULL FOR STICKER AND SLIP TO BE ISSUED!! 

 

Boat or RV (ex. 19ft. Wellcraft Boat)_______________________________________________ 

Trailer Tag Number:_______________________State Issued_______________Exp._________ 

Boat / Personal Watercraft Registration Number:_________________________State_________ 

Insurance Company:__________________________Policy Number:______________________ 

Do you need additional time to obtain the information above?      Yes       No       (please circle) 

 

Please include the following to register your equipment and reserve your spot today. 

 

1.  THIS FORM COMPLETED IN ITS ENTIRETY! 

2.  Copy of current registration, Boat License and Drivers License Number, proof of insurance. 

3.  Check made Payable to:  Assateague Pointe Homeowners Association Storage Group-A.P.H.O.A. in the 

amount of $50.00 (Fifty Dollars and no/100) payable by JANUARY 1, 2012.  Check or Money Order. 

4.  Requests WILL NOT BE PROCESSED WITHOUT PAYMENT.  Requests received after February 

16, 2012 will be in amount of $75.00(Seventy Five Dollars and no/100). 

5.  Your slip assignments and boat stickers will be available in the Sales Office.  Stickers will NOT be 

mailed to you.  Boat stickers are required to be placed on your boat trailer for identification No later than 

Memorial Day weekend. 

6. If Slip isn’t paid for by March 15, 2012, you lose it. The cost of removal of the item from the slip will 

be incurred by the homeowner. 

7. On this form DO NOT put same as last year-It will not be processed! 

 

 

For Office Use Only: Payment Received_____________________ Check #_______ Cash______ 



CHILDRENS CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Saturday December 3, 2011 at 2 pm in the Clubhouse 

R. S. V. P. By November 29, 2011 to  Valerie-(410)-641-1671 

 

 

 

 

Come and make a Christmas Craft. Fun For All Ages!! 

Bring a $10.00 gift with your child's name on it to be given to them by 

SANTA CLAUS.  Please drop gifts at the Clubhouse at 11:00 am. 

Chairpersons will be Melanie Dixon &  

ASSATEAGUE POINTE NEW YEARS EVE BASH 

Saturday  December 31, 2011 from 9:00 PM till 1:00 AM 

This will be a CATERED event by the ―Ocean City Golf Club‖ 

 so you will have to R.S.V.P. By December 24, 2011 

 

                                            

  

 

 

 

Sit Down Meal and Desserts 

Beer, Wine, Mixers, Coffee 

Champagne at Midnight and all the Party Favors 

Hosted By: Joseph and Sandy McGee  

$40.00 Per Person or $75.00 Per Couple– No Tickets at the Door! 

R.S.V.P. By December 25, 2011 :  

Assateague Pointe—8552 Stephen Decatur Highway—Berlin, MD.   21811 

 

      NAME-______________________________________________LOT#__________________________ 

    Number Attending______@ $40.00 Per Person-_______________________                                                                                                                                                                                                    

   ______  $75.00 For  A  Couple$____________________ 



Assateague Pointe  

Website 

www.assateaguepointe.com 


